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February 2016 

Splashes of Color, Berwick Entrance to Southbridge    
Photo by M. Rozman, 2016 

Newsletter  

Southbridge Women’s Club 2016 Board 
 

    Marie Rozman, President                        
 Regina Graham, Vice President 

    Suzanne Walter, Treasurer                         
Beth McClurg, Recording Secretary 

    Lauri Nellermoe, Corresponding Secretary      
Joanne Perez, Membership 

 
    Special Events Team   

Regina Graham 
Marti Stein  
Joan David  

             Debbie Gati 
 Roxann Mustian 

 Jackie Sigoloff 
 

            Curb Appeal  
 Lauri Nellermoe 

 
Web Master  
Joanne Perez 
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SWC 2016 Board  
 
Seated are Marie Rozman and Marti Stein; 
standing are Suzanne Walter, Lauri  Nellermoe, 
Beth McClurg, Joanne Perez, Jackie Sigoloff, 
Roxann Mustian, and Debbie Gati. Not pictured 
are Joan David and Regina Graham. 
 
Photo taken at Vickery’s, January 2016 
 

Please Note. The 2016 Board unanimously voted to change the yearly 

SWC Membership Fee to $10 no matter what time of year someone joins our 
group. Keeping track of memberships is a big job, and worrying about who 
joined when and how much to charge caused unnecessary headaches for our 
Membership Chairs. And we don’t want that. 

Renewals will continue to be due each January. 

Hi, ladies,  
 
Major dilemma this month. Since it’s a leap year,  
we’ve been given an extra day in February. So  
while our dilemma is a good one, it’s still a  
dilemma. What do you do with that extra time?  
How will you spend it? I have two suggestions. 

 
1. Browse the SWC website, which has been made more user-friendly. 

Since I can take little or no credit for this besides my “hiring” our Web 
Master Joanne Perez to work on it, let her tell you about it:  

 
      “Check out our new updated website that makes it easy for you to find just 

what you want. We have updated most of the Interest Groups' pages and are 
adding more links so you can get where you need to be quickly. Our home- 
page now sports our new logo and will highlight the events and "needs 
action" items for the current month. In addition, you will find links to the 
Newsletter, Our Photo Gallery and Interest Groups. And if you ever need to 
get in touch with us, just click on the bottom of any page. So click away, and 
then bookmark our homepage so you will always be in the know!”  

 
2.  Renew your membership if you haven’t done so already. To date,  
      our January Membership Drive is incomplete. If you have been too busy or 

just plain forgot to renew, please fill it out the form (30 seconds max.), and 
get it and the membership fee ($10) in the mail TODAY!  

 
Do something special and fun with your “extra” time, ladies. As a matter of fact, 
make the entire month of February special and fun! Carpe diem, y’all! 
 
Cordially,  
Marie Rozman 
SWC 2016 President 
swc2016marie@gmail.com 



 

 
 

     

     

      
 
February 2   Rita Hughes                                      
                       Vicki Teague 
 
February 5   Suzanne Walter  
 
February 7    Jennifer Simon  
 
February 11   Debbie Carpenter    
 
February 13   Pieta Binmore 
  
February 14   Sue Burnette  
 
February 21   Mehgan Boyea  
 
February 23   Marti Tomlin 
 
February 24   Sharon Brookshire 
                         Missy Terry  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It’s your  day to shine! 

      Happy Birthday!  
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February 2016  Birthdays Happy Birthday 



  Glorious Greenery, Grand Lake Circle       
Photo by M. Rozman, December 2015 January Membership Drive  

        SWC Calendar  

Friday, March 4 TGIF Oyster Roast at Vickery’s 
Because the 2015 Oyster Roast was such a hit, we’re doing it again! The reservation 
form for the Oyster Roast/ Low Country Boil can be found on the homepage of our 
website.  Beer, wine, and music are included. Deadline is February 26. 

Every spring the town of Summerville, S.C., is awash in color, from the hot pink  
azaleas to the purple wisteria to the delicate white dogwoods. The number of seats is 
limited for our bus trip to the Azalea Festival in Summerville so reserve yours ASAP! 
Access the flyer for this event on the homepage of our website.  Deadline is March 1. 

Saturday, April 2 SWC Bus Trip to the Azalea Festival in S.C. 

Celebrate taxpayers’ favorite day of the calendar year! Two of our members have 
graciously agreed to host parties in their homes. Evites will be sent out in March. 

Friday, April 15 TGIF  

 Saturday, February 13 Valentine’s Dinner at The Grand Lake Lodge 
The reservation form and the Chef’s fabulous menu for this evening of dining and 
dancing at The Grand Lake Lodge are available on the homepage of our website. Seats 
are limited so reserve yours ASAP! Deadline is February 6.   

 February 
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Part 2 

Meet Jackie Sigoloff 
 

 If I were a flower, I would be … a Sunflower because they are bright and 
cheery and can lift anyone’s spirits.   My guilty pleasure is … shoes.    
One of my favorite restaurants Downtown is … Garibaldi’s.      
I love the smell of … Snickerdoodle Cookies baking.     
Words I Live By: Live, Love and Laugh Daily. 

Jackie’s Bio - Jackie Sigoloff moved to Southbridge in 2006. A 

Savannah native and local Realtor, she has been a member of the SWC since its 
first year. This will be her second year serving on the SWC Board with pleasure! 
She loves Savannah and all its beauty. She enjoys trying out new restaurants, 
having fun in the sun, planning events, and decorating. 

Meet Suzanne Walter 
 

My guilty pleasure is … Chick Fil-A milkshakes.   Something few people 
know about me is … I skipped fifth grade because I was the only one in my 
class at a one-room country school.   One of my pet peeves is … people who 
only talk about themselves.   I love the smell of … fresh lavender. 

Suzanne’s Bio - Suzanne Walter grew up in North Dakota.  This is her 

second year on the SWC Board as treasurer.  She is a member of Gabby 
Gourmet 1, Southern Lifestyles, the Southbridge Garden Club, Afternoon 
Bunco, the Southbridge Service Group, and a book club.   Suzanne has been 
married to Tom for 46 years, and has two daughters and four grandchildren. 
   

Meet Roxann Mustian 
 

My guilty pleasure is … the sun.   One of my favorite restaurants 
Downtown is … The Pink House.   Someday I want to travel … to see the 
Northern Lights.   I love the smell of … gardenias. 
Words I Live By: Saltwater cures everything. 

Roxann’s Bio - Roxann Mustian moved from North Carolina in 2012 

and has been a resident in Southbridge since March 2013. Roxann is married 
with two grown boys, and a daughter Taylor who is 15. She loves the beach, 
enjoys books, cooking, and being outdoors. Roxann is currently a member in 
four SWC interest groups: Southbridge Book Lovers, Southern Lifestyles, 
Gabby Gourmet 2, and Photography Adventures.  

Get to Know the 2016 SWC Board, 



Southern Lifestyles  

Calling  all designing women! 
 
Do you love HGTV? Watch the Food Network? Love to entertain but need 
fresh ideas? This year the designing women of Southern Lifestyles are 
planning four new lifestyle events for gracious Southern living. There are 
four design teams each responsible for one event. 
  
Interested in joining? You will be assigned to one of the teams. 
Participation involves both event planning with your team... and 
attending events to support others who have worked so hard to make us 
feel special!   
  
Southern Lifestyles is a group that celebrates all things "girl"! If you love 
throwing parties and attending them, this group is for you! We invite you 
to join us. Contact Kathie Viall at kviall@comcast.net.  
 

Nov. Membership Banquet 
Photos by P. Bomberger, 2015  

Book group experimenting with a new format 
 
One of the Women’s Club’s favorite groups continues to evolve. We are 
now 25 members strong and still accepting new members. Because of the 
size of the group, we are trying a new format this year; each month there 
are two book selections from which to choose and also two hostesses. 
January’s book choices selections are The Chaperone and The Storied 
Life of A.J. Fikry. We are hoping this format makes for better 
discussions. If you are interested in joining the group, contact Debbie 
Yeagley at yeagleydj@gmail.com. 
 
We are also very proud of our “Little Lending Library” at Grand Lake 
Lodge. Our thanks to members Kathie Viall, Diane Marcus and Hilde 
Healy who maintain it! Open to all residents, this is a free, no- hassle 
source for borrowing books. Take a book, bring it back whenever, donate 
a book if you wish. It’s so popular we now need a second bookcase!  
Contact Kathie Viall at kviall@comcast.net with questions.  
 

Southbridge Book Lovers  

LLL 
Photo by M. Rozman, 2016.  

Interest Group       News  
 
 
 

More news on the next page 



Interest Group       News  
 
 
 

More news on the next page 

The Dog Network  

It’s all about the dogs! 
  
The Dog Network was fortunate to have Dr. Jason King, a Veterinary 
Neurosurgeon, and his wife Jori King, a Veterinary Technician, come to 
Southbridge on Monday, January 11, to speak about their practice.   
Dr. King presented an educational slide show for our group and discussed 
the different services available for dogs and cats at the Live Oak 
Veterinary Neurology Clinic on Eisenhower Drive.  
   
Although their work is highly specialized, Dr. and Mrs. King have a down-
to-earth presence that conveys their deep compassion for pets and pet 
owners alike.  
 
To read the full article on this event, go to the Dog Network page in the 
Interest Groups section of the SWC Website. To join this group, contact 
Marie Foley at aubtom@comcast.net. 

Photo provided by M. Foley,  
2016  

 
We need your help!  Each month from April through October, the Southbridge Women’s Club 
acknowledges someone in our neighborhood whose home and yard stand out as exceptional. 
Keep your eyes open for these outstanding properties. We would love for you to help by looking 
for possible nominations! Maybe there is one right on your street! 
 
If you would like to nominate a property to receive the Curb Appeal Award, please email the 
address to Lauri Nellermoe laurinellermoe@yahoo.com or call 320-815-0768. Thank you! 
  

Hey, ladies! We need your help! 

Curb Appeal Awards  

Photos of  our neighborhood  
 
Please take pictures right here in Southbridge and submit them so they can be featured in 
subsequent Newsletters. They may be interior or outside shots that might be of interest to  
other SWC members. Please submit them at swc2016tmarie@gmail.com. Thank you! 
  



 
 
 

    A Thank You Note 
                     Shared by Barbara Billips 
Dear Barbara and the Southbridge Ladies, 
  
I asked some of the USO volunteers that worked around Thanksgiving about the turkey sandwiches and 
cookies that your group made. These were offered to the troops and word has it, that once again, the 
sandwiches were much appreciated and a treat, from the time you delivered them until the day after 
Thanksgiving. Two of the volunteers even wrote comments: 
  
•     I worked Thanksgiving Day, 9-1 shift. I gave out several sandwiches to soldiers as they came in; they  
      said that they enjoyed it very much having the turkey sandwiches. One soldier said the sandwich was 
      so good that it tasted like, another sandwich. He was given another one & he enjoyed that one also. 
 
•     We were there the day after Thanksgiving. There were still some sandwiches left. We gave out a  
      good many to soldiers who came through that day. All who had a sandwich enjoyed them very much.  
      We really appreciated the ladies of Southbridge doing it. 
  
I and USO Savannah want to thank your group of ladies very much for making the sandwiches for our 
traveling military. They were much enjoyed and added a touch of home for our troops. I wish you all a 
blessed Christmas and a good Holiday Season. 
  
Sincerely, 
 John Findeis, USO Coordinator 

Southbridge Service  

Photography Adventures 
Photojournalist visits 
Photography Adventurers.  
Stephen Morton, a photojournalist 
who lives in Savannah, spoke to our 
group about his adventures as he 
displayed his dynamic photographs.  
We learned a lot about his profession,  
so enjoyed his presentation, and hope to 
meet with him again in the future. To join 
this group, contact Cindy Hornung at 
r.c.a.j.hornung@att.net. 

Photo by C. Hornung, 2016.  

 
 

Interest Group       News  

To go to the SWC Home Page,  
click the back arrow at the upper  
left corner of your screen. 


